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 September 16, 2003

8th U.S. ARMY FIELDS ENHANCED AIR DEFENSE CAPABILITY

YONGSAN, Korea – 1-43 Air Defense Artillery Battalion (Patriot) has received new equipment to improve its current capability from the Patriot Advanced Capability-2 (PAC-2) to the Patriot Advanced Capability –3 (PAC-3) as a part of the Army’s transformation and modernization program in support of the Theater Missile Defense Plan.  The upgraded Patriot System will bring enhanced defensive capabilities to the peninsula as well as contribute to the overall deterrence U.S. forces bring to the alliance.


The PAC-3 system represents a total upgrade to Patriot, including both hardware and software modifications throughout the U.S. Army.  The PAC-3 is the latest, planned improvement to the Patriot missile system, and provides for the enhanced defenses for Republic of Korea and U.S. forces and facilities.  Part of the upgrade and new enhanced capabilities include the hit-to-kill technology to destroy incoming ballistic missiles, cruise missiles and aircraft.

The PAC-3 system demonstrated its high combat effectiveness during Operation Iraqi Freedom by validating its hit to kill technology, and surpassing all expectations for the system.

The PAC-3 is part of the planned U.S. $11 billion dollar investment over the next several years in some 150 programs to enhance U.S. defensive capabilities in support of the ROK-US Alliance to meet challenges of the 21st century security environment.
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NOTE:  Media availability will be conducted for the media concerning the Patriot Advanced Capability-3 unit display September 18, at Suwon Air Base.   This event includes opening statement from the 1-43 battalion commander, briefings, and static displays. It will highlight the capabilities of PAC-2 vs. PAC-3. Leaders and operators will be available for photographic opportunities and to answer questions.  Media representatives should contact Mrs. Ha (Korean Speaker) at 02-7913-7998 or 011-730-7998, Capt. Faulkner at 723-7485 or 011-9176-2139, send request via fax at 7913-7886 no later than noon, Wednesday, Sept. 17.  No name substitutions will be allowed for this event.

